## 

Minutes of the Juvenile Review Board Meeting

2024 MAR 15 P 3: 55

February 15, 2024

TOWN ELEMENT OF 1955 NORTH STONIAGTON CT

Submitted by Linda Costanza, secretary

A special meeting of the Juvenile Review Board was held on February 15, 2024. (The purpose of this special meeting is to welcome the new board member appointed to the JRB by the Board of Selectmen on Feb 6<sup>th</sup>; and to elect a chairperson to replace Joe Gross who passed away in January.)

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m.

Present were Larry Chappell, Wayne Coats, Tom Fabian, Cathy Holdridge, Jay Holzworth, Linda Costanza, Cailin Sorder, Trooper Jason McCarty, Trooper Alex Konow, and Trooper Flannagan. Cheryl Biekert was absent.

The minutes from the Dec. 7<sup>th</sup> JRB meeting and the minutes from the Dec. 7<sup>th</sup> Executive Session were read and approved.

Cathy Holdridge, the newly appointed JRB member, was introduced and welcomed.

Discussion took place regarding electing two co-chairs, instead of one chairperson, in order to alleviate the amount of work for one person. It was the consensus of the board to do so. On a motion by Linda Costanza, seconded by Larry Chappell, both Tom Fabian and Wayne Coats were nominated for the co-chair positions. Discussion was held and both were elected unanimously.

The annual JRB meeting will be held on March 14th at 2:30 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 2.55 p.m.